April 9, 2013





From:  William Bailer


306 Laburnam Crescent


Rochester, NY 14620rf


   phone 585-473-9556


SS #118-42-0102





To:  Social Security Administration


One HSBC Plaza, Suite 1400


100 Chestnut Street, Rochester, NY 14604





Dear Ms. Madigan,





For the month of April I have not received my full SSI payment, as I believe I should have.  It is the same amount, $540.34, that I received for March, which was reduced because my William Bailer Special Needs Trust paid my rent and bought gasoline for me in January, and only January.





January    received $797.00    trust paid rent and gasoline, which I reported in a letter


February  received $797.00    my usual SSI benefit payment


March       received $540.34    adjusted downward because of January trust payment of my rent


April          received $540.34   should have been $797 because I received no other income in February


May           I should receive my usual SSI benefit payment of $797.00





Note, I have received, and continue to receive $20 per month income from the trust, and I do NOT regularly receive any other income.  It is my understanding that that $20 is not counted.


January is the only month in which I have ever received more than $20, and 


I have not and will NOT regularly receive any more than $20 in this month or any other month to come unless I write and specifically report that I have received income of more than $20.





Because $797 - 540.34 = 256.66, I appear to be "short" $256.66 for April


I believe I am owed $256.66


Is that correct?





Another issue:  Looking at the letter that was sent to me dated 02/12/2012, I do not understand how the "value of food or shelter" is calculated.  The calcuation by which it was arrived at is not shown, but I thought it was according to a "1/3" rule, as follows:





1/3 of the Federal SSI of 710.00 is 236.66, but in the letter it is indicated as 256.66.


Note that $256.66 is exactly $20 more than $236.66 (the number $236.66 does not appear in the letter at all).


Then, in addition to that $256.66, the $20 cash I receive is added, bringing the income to $276.66 (before $20 is subracted to result in "income we count").


It appears to me that $20 was added twice (before the $20 subraction).


Is that true?


If that is true, then am I owed another $20, making a total of "corrected owed" of $276.66?





I am sorry I have not tended to these issues, or much of anything else for the past few months; I have been very unwell, in great pain, bed-ridden/house-bound most of the time, and not able to keep up with the demands of even taking care of myself, like cooking, grocery shopping, drug store, checking my mail, and could not even get to appointments for the first time in my life.  I looked at my bank statements today for the first time in three or four months.  I was unaware that my usual SSI benefit amounts had not been deposited to my bank account on April 1. 





Thank you,








 William Bailer





